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Dear Parents/Carers 

Newsletter 11 

After an exceptionally busy and exhausting term 2, here we are full of energy and enthusiasm for the last term of the 
academic year. The Brownedge family continues to emit our own rays of sunshine with pupils going above and 
beyond to serve our community both in school and further afield. Watch out for our next Shining Lights magazine at 
the end of this term for more about the busy activities all our young people are participating in.  

As discussed previously, we are waiting for the formal published OFSTED report from the inspectors visit in early May. 
I anticipate this will arrive very shortly, and as soon as it does, I will publish it for all to read. I know it will be a great 
picture of our fantastic school community, working together to support each other and as a family allow ALL to let 
God’s light shine in us and through us.  WATCH THIS SPACE! 
 
Summer Examinations 
Wishing all our pupils the very best as they begin their end-of-year summative assessments in the next few weeks. 
These begin in the week beginning 16th June. These assessments play a key role in measuring what students have 
learned and retained over the academic year. With GCSEs becoming increasingly challenging, this process is an 
essential step in preparing them for future success. To support your child with their revision, we’ve provided a 
dedicated revision booklet for each year group. We kindly ask for your continued support in ensuring your child brings 
their revision materials to school for use during scheduled revision sessions. If you need further information or 
assistance, please contact Mrs Godbold, Senior Deputy Headteacher responsible for Teaching and Learning. 
 
Prize Night 2025 
Well done to all pupils who have been acknowledged for their dedication and achievements across the wide range of 
subjects taught in school, as well as for their efforts during Form time. Our annual Prize Night will be held on Thursday 
26th June at 7pm at the beautiful St Mary’s Parish Church, Brownedge. We look forward to welcoming our pupils and 
their families to this joyful occasion of celebration and recognition. While this evening highlights the achievements of 
selected prize winners, we fully recognise that many more pupils show commitment and excellence each day. That 
said, we are proud to celebrate pupil success throughout the year and strive to ensure that all who deserve recognition 
are acknowledged in some way. We sincerely apologise if anyone has been unintentionally overlooked. 
 
Parental Communications Policy 
We would like to inform parents and carers of our updated Parental Communications Policy, which now includes the 
introduction of our new school telephone system. This advanced system features the latest technology designed to 
improve efficiency and enhance communication. One of its key functions is the ability to record telephone 
conversations, which helps ensure clarity, accuracy, and accountability in all interactions. We encourage all families to 
familiarise themselves with the updated policy, which is available in full on the school website. 
 
Attendance and Holidays in Term Time 
We would like to remind all parents and carers that, in line with government legislation, holidays during school term 
time are not permitted unless there are exceptional circumstances. Every school day counts, and regular attendance 
is vital for your child’s education and wellbeing. As per the national framework introduced in August 2024, schools are 
required to issue a fine when a child has missed 10 or more sessions (equivalent to 5 school days) without 
authorisation. Fines are issued per parent and currently stand at £80 if paid within 21 days, rising to £160 if paid within 
28 days. If a parent receives a second fine for the same child within a three-year period, it will automatically be charged 
at the higher rate of £160. After two fines, further legal action such as a parenting order or prosecution may be 
considered, with court fines reaching up to £2,500.  
 
 
 

mailto:info@st-maryshigh.lancs.sch.uk
http://www.st-maryshigh.lancs.sch.uk/
mailto:godbold@st-maryshigh.lancs.sch.uk


Brownedge St Mary’s Catholic High School 
Headteacher: Mrs N Oddie BA(Hons) NPQH 

Station Road, Bamber Bridge, Preston PR5 6PB          Tel: 01772 339813 Fax: 01772629236 
info@st-maryshigh.lancs.sch.uk www.st-maryshigh.lancs.sch.uk 

Let your 
light shine 

 
 
Uniform 
Thank you for your continued support in ensuring your child wears their school uniform smartly and correctly. The vast 
majority of our pupils arrive at school looking smart, remain so throughout the day, and leave in the same manner. 
Where uniform issues do arise, they are typically linked to two areas: skirts and shoes. Skirts should not be rolled up 
and must sit naturally just above the knee, in line with our uniform policy. Footwear should also meet the school’s 
published guidelines, which can be found in the Information section of our website. To support with consistency, we 
hold a supply of appropriate school shoes and will issue these to any pupils who attend in unsuitable footwear. 
 
Ahead of the summer break in July, I will write again with a clear guide on acceptable footwear, along with reminders 
about expectations for hair and jewellery as we prepare for the new term in September. If you have any questions or 
would like support in this area, please contact Miss Mault, Deputy Headteacher for Behaviour and Pastoral Care. 
 
Prefects 
Year 10 students have been busy applying to be our key role models by acting as prefects over the last few weeks. 
Many have begun their duties and are doing them incredibly well. Congratulations to those selected and good luck in 
your new role in school.  Those who have not yet been named, please do not be disheartened. There will be numerous 
opportunities throughout Year 11 to be awarded the honour and those not selected at this point have all had 
personalised targets set to support future appointments. If any pupil has any questions, please contact Mr Hayhurst 
for further guidance. 
 
Buzzing with wonder 

This week we are excited to welcome a new colony of honey bees to our school! The installation of beehives will not 

only benefit our local ecosystem but also provide a hands-on learning experience for our students, thanks to our 

partnership with professional beekeepers. This initiative ties into our ongoing efforts to teach students about living 

sustainably and responsibly, while caring for God’s creatures. To celebrate, we’ve launched an inter-house competition 

to design the bees' new homes. We can't wait to see the final creations and watch our bees settle in! 

 
 
 
 
Many thanks for your continuing support. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
Mrs N Oddie 
Headteacher 
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Our Brownedge St Mary’s Commitment to Communication  

 

         
 

mailto:info@st-maryshigh.lancs.sch.uk
http://www.st-maryshigh.lancs.sch.uk/

